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Mr. Bartelt telephoned, He wishes to report your and Mr. Sproul's
thoughts on the following points to the Seoretary today.

(1) Refund the December 1 certificates into a 13- month 1 1/8
per oent note.

(2) Exohange the December 15 bonds for 123 month 1 1/8 per oent
notes,

(3) Issue notice of oall of the March 15 bonds not later than
November 15, with ingtructions to Reserve Banks to print
by November 7,

I told Mr, Bartelt I was sure there would be no change in the Ex-
eoutive Committee recommendations outlined in your letter of December 15,
oovering both of the first two points. However, he felt that the exchange
of the December 15 bonds might be reconsidered, In view of the pressure that
has already been placed upon the market, Mr. Bartelt suggested the possibility
that the December bonds might be paid off in oash leaving less available for
the retirement of Federal Reserve held debt, and asked me to bring this
matter to your attention,

On the third point, the only question is whether the March bonds
should be called on the first oall date or later. The manner of financing

the oall is not involved., The two issues first ocalleble Mareh 15, 1948 are
as followss

2 per cent Maroh 19850 $1,115, 368, 000 Texeble
2 3/, per oent Maroh 19.8-51 1,223,196, 000 Partially teax exempt

1 told Mr, Bartelt that I thought the Committee expected the bonds to be
oalled, but that I would also oall this to your attention,
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